
 

        31
st
 January 2018  

 

 

TO/ EACH MEMBER OF THE EAST CORK MUNICIPAL DISTRICT. 

 

 

Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of the Members of the East Cork Municipal District 

will be held at 11:00a.m on Monday 5
th

 February 2018 at Pearse Memorial Chambers, 

Youghal Road, Midleton, for consideration of the following Agenda. 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

JOE McCARTHY 

East Cork Municipal District Officer.  

 

 

AGENDA 

 

1) Confirmation of Minutes of Municipal District Meeting held on 2
nd

 January, 2018.  

 

2) Consideration of Reports and Recommendations. 

 

3) Business prescribed by Statute, Standing Orders or Resolutions of the Municipal 

District Members for transaction at Meeting.   

 

4) Other business set forth in the Notice convening the Meeting.  

 

5) Notices of Motion/Information.  

 

6) Correspondence. 

 

7) Any Other Business. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

2)  Consideration of Reports and Recommendations 

 2.1 Proposed Extinguishment of Public Right of Way over Road No. LT-36102-0, 

Elfordstown, Midleton – Further Information.    

 

 2.2 Pay Parking Dividend for Youghal.  

 

 2.3 Proposed disposal of property. 

 

Before notice is given to the Members of Cork County Council in relation to the 

proposed disposal of property in East Cork the matter is brought to the attention of the 

Members for the East Cork Municipal District for their consideration.  Details are set 

out in the attached draft notice.  

 

2.3 Housing Report - East Cork Municipal District. 

 

2.4 Consideration of request that deputation from residents from Ballyvergan West, 

Clashadunna, Ballyhobart Upper and Ballybobort Lower be heard at the March 

meeting.   

 

3)  Business prescribed by Statute, Standing Orders or Resolutions of the Municipal 

District Members for transaction at Meeting.  

 

            None   

 

4) Other business set forth in the Notice convening the Meeting.  

  

 None   

 

5) Notices of Motion.  

 

 5.1.1 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 3
rd

 January, 2018     

 



“That this Council lend its support to Cork County Council to help obtain suitable 

land in Midleton for the provision of a new cemetery”.   

 

5.1.2 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 3
rd

 January, 2018     

 

“Council report on what funding, if any, accrues to the Municipal District from the 

rental of the two super loo’s in Midleton Town”.      

 

5.1.3 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 3
rd

 January, 2018     

 

“In the interest of road safety, council include in its 2018 Roads Programme, funding 

for the development of a one way traffic zone for Drury’s Avenue”.   

 

5.1.4 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 3
rd

 January, 2018     

    

“Council give serious consideration to the provision of pedestrian road safety 

measures at Coolbawn Corner, Broderick Street, Midleton and Connolly Street 

Corner, Midleton”.   

 

5.1.5 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 3
rd

 January, 2018  

 

“To request a representative from T.I.I and the main contractor on the Killeagh 

project to address the problems associated with the works carried out”.   

 

5.1.6 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 29
th 

January, 2018  

“Repairs from Connells Cross to Aghavine Cross and on to Fanisk Bridge and on to 

Burgess Cross roads, incorporating the townlands of Shanakill, Yellow Ford and 

Gortnagark”.  

 

5.1.7 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 29
th 

January, 2018 

“Road from Garryvoe Cross Roads to Kilcredan School”.  

 

5.1.8 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 29
th 

January, 2018 

“Roads repairs at Ballynaclasha to Top Cross, Lisgoold”.  



 

5.1.9 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 12
th

 January, 2018    

 

“Asking that money is sought immediately for signage for dog fouling displaying the 

fines and dangers for all areas in East Cork”.   

 

5.1.10 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 12
th

 January, 2018    

 

“Do we have an update from Eir on broadband issues in East Cork especially in areas 

like Dun Choran, The Green and many more in Youghal (motion which was passed 

last year).         

 

5.1.11 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 12
th

 January, 2018    

 

“Asking that signage on N25 at Ballindinas/Knockane Cross which was passed last 

year be incorporated with the upcoming resurfacing works for Castlemartyr – it’s a 

serious health and safety issue”.    

 

5.1.12 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 13
th

 January, 2018    

 

“Asking that barrier/warning sign be put in place in Mogeely by the playground – it’s 

a health and safety issue”.        

 

 5.1.13 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 15
th

 January, 2018   

 

“Can the Engineer have a look at issues of water pooling at certain points along the 

Bailick Road.  This is a safety hazard to motorists”.    

 

 5.1.14 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 15
th

 January, 2018   

“Tree cutting on the Dungourney Road, particularly at Castle Corner and on the East 

Cork Oil Road – can landowners be contacted?”.     

 

5.1.15 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 15
th

 January, 2018   

“Can street lighting be installed on the Youghal Road on the approach to N25”.  

 

 5.1.16 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 15
th

 January, 2018   



 

“Repairs to the Ballyspillane Road, just past East Cork Golf Club, the Mogeely to the 

Two Mile Inn Road and the Killeagh to Inch Road”.   

 

5.1.17 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 22
nd

 January 2018  

 

For the following to be included in the 2018 footpath programme: 

 a) The cross at Ladysbridge village as far as Dealg Ban housing estate - this would 

facilitate locals living in the estate as well as users of the new walkway. The walkway 

has proved to be a very popular local amenity and the installing of a pathway on this 

small stretch would enhance its appeal as well as improve health and safety for all 

 b.) To extend the footpath on the R632 from Maple Woods towards the pedestrian 

crossing and on towards the Bailick Road. 

c.) Update on improvements to footpath at Spittal, Cloyne, and road markings to 

discourage inappropriate parking on footpaths and encourage best practice by 

pedestrians and road users in the interests of road safety. 

 

5.1.18 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 22
nd

 January 2018 

 

“To continue works on the R626, Ballincurrig, started last year to facilitate this year's 

King of the Roads competition”. 

 

5.1.19 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 22
nd

 January 2018 

 

“That lighting be installed at the Ballintotis Community Hall and Church and the 

adjacent road be resurfaced. At present the uneven surface of the road (and car park) 

are a health and safety issue, particularly for the elderly and those with mobility 

issues”. 

 

5.1.20 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 22
nd

 January 2018 

 

“To conduct a survey on parking occupancy of municipal car parks in Midleton and 

investigate alternative parking area in anticipation of the impending loss of parking 

spaces both on the Main Street and on Distillery Lane should the future park 

development progress in the coming months”. 

 

 

6) Correspondence. 

 

 None  

 

 


